
 
 
 

 

November 4, 2011 
 
 
Memo To: Prospective Bidders 
 
From:  Dale M. Foster, PE, County Engineer 
 
Re:  2011 BEACH AVENUE (CR604) 

STORMWATER INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS – PHASE I 
WILMINGTON AVENUE TO BROOKLYN AVENUE 
CITY OF CAPE MAY, CAPE MAY COUNTY, NJ 
ADDENDUM NO. 1 

 

 
 Addendum No. 1 has been issued to the Contract Documents for the referenced 
project.  The revision listed shall be made to the Contract Documents issued for the receipt of 
bids.  This addendum shall become part of the total contract.   
 
 The Bidder shall acknowledge receipt of this Addendum by signing and returning the 
attached acknowledgement sheet with the Bidder’s Proposal. 
 
 The County regrets any inconvenience that this Addendum causes. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DMF/df 
Enclosures 
 
Cc:   Stephen O’Connor, Clerk/Administrator 
        Purchasing Department 



Addendum No. 1 
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ADDENDUM NO. 1 

 

 The revisions listed below shall become part of the contract, due consideration to these revisions 

shall be made by the Contractor in preparing his bid for the project.  The Contractor shall acknowledge 

receipt of this Addendum by signing and returning the attached sheet with the Contractor’s Proposal.  

Proposals not including a signed copy of the attached sheet will not be considered. 

 

THE FOLLOWING CHANGES SHALL BE MADE TO THE PLANS: 

 

On Sheet 1, add the following to the Notes: 

7. NJDOT No. 57 Stone pay item shall be placed at the direction of the Engineer if 

unsuitable conditions are encountered. 
 

On Sheet 2, add the following: 

 

NOTES: 

 

1. Sheeting depth to be a minimum of five (5) feet below the bottom of the excavation, 

approximately ten (10) feet deep.  

2. The sheeting may be connected to the timber bulkhead using galvanized lag bolts and 

fender washers. 

 

  

 THE FOLLOWING ARE RESPONSES TO QUESTIONS RECEIVED: 

 

1. There is no callout for sheeting at the Inlet, Type E at Brooklyn Avenue.  All of the other new Type E 

Inlets along Beach Avenue require sheeting however the Brooklyn Avenue Inlet does not have the 

callout.  Is sheeting required at the Brooklyn Avenue Type E Inlet? 

RESPONSE 

 No, the existing 36” outfall pipe at the BROOKLYN AVENUE inlet would interfere with the 

installation of the sheeting.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEPHEN O’CONNOR, DANIEL BEYEL, 

CLERK/ADMINSTRATOR FREEHOLDER DIRECTOR  



ADDENDUM NO. 1 ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Acknowledgement is hereby made of Addendum No. 1, issued on November 4, 2011, 
received since the issuance of the Contract Documents for 2011 BEACH AVENUE 
(CR604) STORMWATER INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS – PHASE I, 
WILMINGTON AVENUE TO BROOKLYN AVENUE, CITY OF CAPE MAY, CAPE 
MAY COUNTY, NJ.  The Contractor shall include this signed sheet with his bid 
package. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Signature of Bidder:   _______________________________________ 
 
                         Title:    _______________________________________ 
 
           Name of Firm:  _______________________________________ 
 
                   Address:   _______________________________________ 
 
                                      _______________________________________  
  
                                      _______________________________________  
 
                          Date:   ________________________________________  
 


